
 
 

                                       DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
                                   CORPS OF ENGINEERS, JACKSONVILLE DISTRICT 

                                                     701 SAN MARCO BOULEVARD 
                                               JACKSONVILLE, FLORIDA 32207-8175 

 

 
Regulatory Division                                                                                        
 

 
 
 
Charles E. Nagel III, President 

Burnett Oil Company, Inc. 
801 Cherry Street, Unit 9 
Ft. Worth, TX 76102 
 

Dear Mr. Nagel: 
 
     I appreciate your letter response to Jacksonville District's 6 March 2020 
correspondence addressing actions associated with a seismic survey previously 

undertaken by Burnett in Big Cypress National Preserve. 
 
     Since issuing our March 6, 2020 letter, the District has engaged with the staff at Big 
Cypress and re-evaluated all of the current and available information relating to 

Burnett’s prior activities.  Jacksonville District rescinds the conclusions specified in the 
previous letter and asserts no further action is being taken by Jacksonville District or 
required of Burnett for its completed seismic survey. 
 

     Given the environmental sensitivity in the Big Cypress National Preserve and your 
expressed commitment to environmental stewardship, Jacksonville District looks 
forward to working with you on any future actions to clearly and transparently identify 
and take the appropriate action on any regulatory requirements and communicate in a 

professional manner as we aspire to do with every potential applicant. 
 
     I appreciate the opportunity to clarify our position both verbally and in writing.  If you 
have any questions regarding this process, please feel free to contact Mr. Shawn Zinszer, Chief, 
Regulatory Division at (904) 232-2255 or via email at shawn.h.zinszer@usace.army.mil. 

 
             Sincerely, 

 
 
 
                                                                       Andrew D. Kelly, Jr. 

       Colonel, U.S. Army 
                                                                              District Commander 
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